
  Agenda 
Brighton High School Community Council 

May 10th, 2017– 3:15 pm 
Media Center 

 
Welcome:  Cindy Baker, Chair 
 Aaron Hadfield, Brandon Callor, Catherine Bates, Cheryl Simmons, Cindy 
Baker, Clinton Robertson, Ernest Pulliam, Gavin Seal, Heidi Templeton, Jenn 
Searle, Jodi Ide, Kim Steenblik, Lisa Devashrayee, Michael Flavin, Mila Gleason, 
Heidi Long, Renee Hunter  
 
SCC Business: 
 Approve April Meeting Minutes  
Hadfield noticed in the minutes the conversation about gift cards it says that students 
can’t give teachers gift cards but that is not true, amend it to say that teachers can 
receive no more than $10 per gift card and it should not exceed $50 in a school year. 
Hadfield wishes that parents knew the restrictions. Lisa mentioned PTA carefully 
worded the request they made for gift cards for parent teacher conference. Michael 
Flavin votes to approve Kim Steenblik seconds it everyone votes to approve.  
 
 Sub Committees:  any concerns? 
             

Principal’s Report 
 

-AP exams- are over on Friday, 697 exams were taken this year, theater department is 
getting ready to present plays for next year 
-Approval of Upcoming Theater Performance Pieces-“The Crucible” and “Sylvia” 
typically the SCC will read it and give thoughts, they want to know if they are approved 
by May 26th (Sylvia will only be the first half of the play) Cindy and Michael will read 
Crucible; Brandon and Kim will read Sylvia    
-Graduation Information: June 6, 2 pm at the Maverick Center Hadfield reminds parents 
that students leave without cap and gown so take pics before, and students parents and 
guests will have their personal items checked on entrance, Senior fines, deficiencies, 
ARCS  are being taken care of, all ARCS are 2 for 1 morning and afternoon.  
-New Brighton High principal introduction-Tom Sherwood— excited to come up and get 
to know people, taught here from 99-2004 his door is always open, prides himself on 
being accessible, strong student advocate, what is best for students guides him. 
Brighton works with RPT (trainers) and parents are worried about it not being around 
next year. Sherwood knows the founders of RPT, Sherwood was approached by the U 
who told him that he could have 3 trainers at the school everyday for free, the U 
provides a doctor and medic at every game and RPT couldn’t do that but they could 
offer free physicals,  it would still be more out of pocket for the school to go with RPT. 
Many principals saw the service and changed to the U once that happened RPT 
changed the terms of service. Sherwood will go over the terms and see what would be 
the best for the students. He has no interest in leaving as long as they are getting 
services. Strong Supporter of athletics and understands how it impacts them. Sherwood 



is the region representative on UHSAA Transfer rule? Had a hearing to overturn it and it 
wasn’t overturned so UHSAA is writing a rule to comply with USBE. Mila mentioned that 
ninth grade coming has a small class, this year’s senior class is also small, the district 
as a whole is not growing, we are maintaining, the only growth is in the south end, we 
will probably end up at 2,100 next year. 
Sherwood tries to have a net gain on permits, for Brighton permits out are 160 and in 
are 350.  

Teachers are thankful for your support  
  

Counselor’s Report - 
AP Testing, seniors who are on track for graduating with out fines got their caps and 
gowns. There are some issues with credits and counselors will take credits up till 
graduation but it is in everyone’s best interest to get it done as soon as possible. 
Seniors might be on hold if they are at risk for not passing classes   
Senior awards night honors and advanced diplomas, merit cords, Utah scholars all will 
be honored on May 24th  
Help night for arena on June 7 5-8  
Board is being built right now, most students will have a full schedule with no issues but 
can make changes if they want to. How many students needed for a class to carry? It 
depends on which class, AP classes they will look at lower numbers 15 ish, CTE usually 
20, Sherwood wans to address the needs of students and will do his best to do that.  

 
Faculty Report  
Thank you!  
 
Above & Beyond Follow-Up NHS helped out. Will do it in about two weeks.  

  
School Climate:  

 
Question about elections for next year there will be a form in the registration 

packet, sign up for it and then we will do elections for next year. Parents have to come 
in and vote for elections. Is SCC time set? There is some debate whether or not waiting 
till after work is over will yield more parent support and attendance or if keeping it at 
3:15 is still working. Gavin says thank you for sending flowers.  
 
Communication:  

 How to celebrate Charisse: traditions assembly on June 2, might 
rearrange the schedule so that each period is shorter and every teacher will attend, it 
will be in the gym SBOs will have a memory book for Charisse, pictures, sayings, 
letters, and will present that with the SCC as well as flowers. This is a surprise so don’t 
tell Charisse Thursday June 1st open house for Charisse in the foyer/ back porch 4-6  
pm, teachers, students, the mayor, there will b banner announcing it. Have SBOs 
contact past SBOs.  
    
Other:  
 Celebrations:  



 
Janice-Spencer Wise-3rd place finalist for CSD’s Teacher of the Year 
Coca Cola Educators in Excellence Awards 
Performing Arts: Mindy Curtis    Visual Arts: Adam Fernandez       English: Karen Larson 
Social Studies: Shan Apolonio  World Language: Lauren McCombs 
Math: Kristen Reuter Science: Alex Hildebrand    CTE: Paul Otterstrom  
Health/PE: Tedi Searle Special Education: Eileen Struna 

Motion to adjourn Cindy, second Hadfield  
 


